MWCOG GIS Technical Subcommittee Meeting Notes
October 6, 2005

Review Sub-Committee Goals 

Barney Krucoff – District of Columbia - COG GIS Committee Vice-Chairman

Mr. Krucoff gave an overview of the issues that the GIS Committee has been exploring over the past four months. He mentioned that in preparation for determining what we will implement in the National Capital Region, we have seen demonstrations of MEGIN (Maryland’s Emergency Geographic Information Network) and of VR3 (Virginia’s Readiness, Response, and Recover System).
The Technical Subcommittee will be working on goals four, five, and six of the Regional Geospatial Interoperability Project. These include establishing a metadata clearinghouse, establishing internet map services, and leveraging the ongoing regional interoperability projects. 
Mr. Krucoff demonstrated the Geospatial One Stop (GOS) as an example of the type of service we wish to eventually establish. It is possible to publish metadata, map services, and web services to Geodata.gov. More information can be found at: 
http://gos2.geodata.gov/wps/portal/gos
Training Needs

The Enterprise Service Bus (ESB) project will offer opportunities for training of some GIS staff in the near future. These classes will demonstrate how to expose a web service to the Enterprise Service Bus. This will be a full training program. Staff that attends will be expected to attend all sessions in order to receive the full benefit of the training. We will learn more about the Enterprise Service Bus training program at the next full committee meeting. This should give managers the necessary information to determine who needs to attend.
Comments:

· We need a white paper on how to put data up on a service. 

· We also need to know how to consume data that others publish. 

· It would be helpful to give ArcIMS users specific training on how to plug-in WMS.

· Metadata server training should be part of this group.

· We need to have a sense of what version of XML and GML we will be using.

· One participant mentioned that the ESRI documentation for WFS and WMS is very good.

· The CapStat project has servers and software that they are working on installing in various jurisdictions.

Tom Conry mentioned that the CIOs are very interested in having these projects succeed and that they might be able to find some funding for us to take advantage of more training.
Barney Krucoff said that he would attempt to have someone give a training short course at the next meeting that would teach those with existing ArcIMS sites how to activate WMS and WFS.
The next Subcommittee meeting will take place on Monday November 7th at 1:00 pm.

